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February 12, 2008
Peter Bryant
8020 SE 37th Place
Mercer Island, WA 98040
	Project:
	Bryant Residence Slope Repair

	Location:
	8020 SE 37th Place

	
	Mercer Island, WA  98040

	Permit Application Number:
	0802-065


Dear Mr Bryant:

The City of Mercer Island Development Services Group has performed a review on the above referenced project. This review has been performed for conformance with the following codes, as adopted and amended by the State of Washington and the City of Mercer Island:
· 2006 International Building Code (IBC)
· Mercer Island City Code (MICC)
Please respond to the following comments:
Structural
S1. Please justify the installation of the segmented block retaining wall on what appears to be existing incompetent soils (as determined by soil probe). Is additional excavation and structural backfill required to ensure wall stability?
S2. Indicate drainage requirements for the retaining wall on the drawings.

S3. Provide specific construction information for the segmented block retaining wall, i.e. manufacturer and type of segmented block retaining wall; location and extent of “geogrid” strip, maximum wall height, wall length, etc.

S4. Please note on the drawings that geotechnical special inspection is required during excavation and installation of retaining wall.

S5. A signed document from the adjacent property owner(s) is required prior to construction allowing work on the adjacent property.

S6. This site is mapped as a geologic hazard. Per Section Mercer Island City Code 19.07.060.D.2, development within geologic hazard areas and critical slopes may occur if the geotechnical engineer provides a statement of risk with supporting documentation indicating that one of the following conditions can be met:

· The geologic hazard area will be modified, or the development has been designed so that the risk to the lot and adjacent property is eliminated or mitigated such that the site is determined to be safe; or

· An evaluation of site specific subsurface conditions demonstrates that the proposed development is not located in a geologic hazard area; or

· Development practices are proposed for the alteration that would render the development as safe as if it were not located in a geologic hazard area; or

· The alteration is so minor as not to pose a threat to the public health, safety, and welfare. This option should only be used when the proposed work is minor in nature  with no impacts on adjacent structures.
The above comments should be responded to in itemized letter form. Revisions should be clearly indicated and clouded.  Resubmit two copies of revised drawings and one copy of structural calculations as required.  If you have any questions or require additional clarification on any of the items contained in this letter, please contact me at (206) 275-7718.

Sincerely,
Paul Skidmore

Senior Plans Examiner
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